## **ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS)**

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers) e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com office.allsaints@btconnect.com

Mobile no. 07964 302 577 Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

#### Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

Tel: 01629 640 241

At present we are following diocesan guidelines. Please call or email Fr Hugh if you need further help.

#### Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 29th March 2020 - Fifth Sunday of Lent Formal gatherings for Mass are suspended until further notice. Fr Hugh will continue to offer Mass daily.

#### **Prayers for These Times**

Merciful God.

Come to the help of your people.

Be our shelter in this time of peril and strengthen the bonds of our community. Bring healing to all who suffer the ravages of disease and assist those whose skill and art can put an end to affliction.

Through Christ our Lord.

Amen

You can use this link to find more prayers for this time of illness produced by The Catholic Bishops' Conference for England and Wales: https://www.cbcew.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2020/03/prayer-flu-viruses.pdf

Friday 3rd April: A Day of Prayer for Victims and Survivors of Your News: In these very challenging and unnerving times it is Sexual Abuse will be marked this year on Friday April 3, a day more important than ever that we stay connected in faith and when people are asked to think about and pray for all those freindship. We therefore invite parishioners get in touch with us impacted directly by abuse – for the victims themselves, their with their news and greetings and we will try and include some in families, friends, and communities.

### A Prayer for Healing and Reconciliation

Praise to you Father of our Lord Jesus Christ the source of all consolation and hope. Be the refuge and guardian of all who suffer from abuse and violence. Comfort them and send healing for their wounds of the body, soul and spirit. Help us all and make us one with you in your love for justice as we deepen our respect for the dignity of every human life. Amen.

Fr Hugh will be in the church at 10.00 am next Friday and will have this prayer intention in mind.

continue to be posted on our website weekly.

Live Streaming in The Diocese of Nottingham: The Diocese has sent a direct link to their YouTube channel and a schedule of liturgies as follows:

#### The Private Chapel of the Bishop, Bishop's House

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaf7upUMsn3Kl8GD79FotjQ

Schedule for this week:

Friday 27<sup>th</sup> March Stations of the Cross at 3 pm

Saturday 28th March No Live Streaming

# The Cathedral of St Barnabas, Nottingham

http://www.stbarnabascathedral.org.uk/01\_Community/livestream.html Schedule for this week:

Monday - Friday Mass at 1 pm/Saturday Mass at 10 am Sunday 29<sup>th</sup> March Mass at 10 am 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday of Lent Sunday 29th March Mass 11.15 am Bishop Patrick & Fr Rose Rededication of England as Our Lady's Dowry and Angelus Promise at the end of Mass.

For those self-isolating we are reaching out to make sure that our vulnerable parishioners can get the help they may need. If you know of a parishioner who does not have access to email or the internet, please let Sarah know so we can make sure we maintain communications with them and reduce any sense of isolation.

**Last Tuesday** was the 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the assassination of Archbishop Oscar Romero: he was killed by a death squad whilst celebrating Mass in El Salvador. He was a staunch supporter of the rights of the poor and the unjustly treated in society. He was declared a saint in October 2018.

Our choir continues to link up with smart IT devices and with Christine's help they are still practising and you can join too!

the newsletter. Our space is limited but we will do our best! You can email Sarah at office.allsaints@btconnect.com

**Safeguarding:** We have had several offers from parishioners to help those affected by the Coronavirus outbreak, for which we are very grateful. However, we also have to keep in mind DBS requirements and therefore suggest that here in Hassop friends within the parish use the parish directory to check on one another on an informal basis. However, if there is concern over an individual who may require help from the Parish, please make us aware and we can arrange for a visit from someone who has had a DBS check.

Parish life ... We are trying to keep it going! So far, Fr Hugh All Saints website: The newsletter and liturgy for Mass will has been offering Mass each morning at 10.00am in the church: it is very, very quiet but, also, there is more time to savour the prayer of the Eucharist. Throughout history Mass has been celebrated in difficult situations and, whilst the present times are challenging, they are not difficult so far at least. If you would like to have Mass offered during this time, please get in touch with Fr Hugh by email or by phoning the presbytery. Also, some of you may now wish to offer your parish support by arranging a direct debit with your bank. The parish details are:- for cheques *Hassop* & Bakewell RCP (that's all - no other names!). For direct debits: sort code is 30-96-18; account number is 02199929; name of a/c Hassop & Bakewell RCP. Other information from Lise Elliot for gift aid and general information from Sarah or Fr Hugh.

> **Last Monday afternoon** the Rev. Richard Benson phoned Fr Hugh to tell him the very sad news about his wife's death. Kate and Richard have been married 40 years and only officially began retirement last September. Poor Kate had been suffering for some years whilst she continued to serve our parish as a Eucharistic Minister and a choir member. Mass was offered for Kate last Tuesday morning and will be offered again next Wed. morning at the request of Cathy & Tim Kilbride. May she rest in peace.

> <u>Sick and Housebound:</u> We remember in our prayers Michael Taylor who has been very ill but we are pleased to know he is now recovering, and Rosaline Varnes and all those in nursing homes and all our sick parishioners. We remember also all the care workers who continue their work through these challenging times.

> Anniversaries: We pray this week especially for Rebecca Wiles whose anniversary occurs this week, and all our deceased relatives, friends and parishioners.

May their souls rest in peace.